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A community open house for the proposed Salt Spring Lions Commemorative Bike Park in 
Mouat Park took place on Sunday, March 25 from 2 to 5 p.m. at the Salt Spring Island Lions 
Hall. The event was hosted by the Salt Spring Island Parks and Recreation Commission (PARC) 
to share information about the project and receive feedback from the community. Information 
on the planning process, environmental and technical assessments and a draft design proposal 
were available for public review and discussion.  Members of the consultant team (Green City 
Builders and Lees and Associates), PARC staff, and two commissioners were in attendance. 
Two site tours at Mouat Park were also hosted by the project manager, Elizabeth FitzZaland 
(Green City Builders) earlier in the day at 11:30 am and 12:00 pm. 

 

 
 
The event was advertised on the Salt Spring Island Exchange, the Gulf Islands Driftwood, 
Facebook and through the CRD’s website. Approximately 85 people attended the Open House 
and approximately twenty-five people attended the site tours. Most adult attendees and some 
underage attendees completed comments forms. A few people emailed comments after the 
event. This input is summarized below and, along with the verbal comments received at the 
Open House, will be used to direct the next phase of the project. 

 

 
1. Project team explaining concept to attendees     2. Open House Attendees 
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2. Project team explaining concept to attendees           3. Kids activity table at the Open House 

 
Open house attendees were encouraged to leave written responses on comment forms. Fifty-
five Community Open House attendees filled out comment forms, with an additional six 
people sending in comments via email to the CRD. Comments were received from many age 
groups: 
 

• eight responses from people under 12 
• 26 responses from 25-45 age range 
• 10 responses from 46-65 age range 
• eight responses from 66+ age range 
• nine respondents declined to provide their age. 

 
The comment forms collected feedback through a series of three questions:  
 

1. What do you like about the proposed Draft Family Bike Park Concept?  
2. Is there anything you want changed in the Draft Family Bike Park Concept?  
3. Please provide any other comments in the space below or on the reverse side of this 
page  

 

The majority (55) of responses were supportive of the Family Bike Park Concept. Many 
commenters indicated that they like the design, the variety of trails, that it is a safe learning 
environment for kids and that the natural environment is considered in the design. Many 
commenters stated that the proposed concept was a good use of park space.  
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Six commenters expressed concerns about the concept, with four commenting that they 
strongly disagreed with or disliked it. The most common concerns expressed were that the 
location was not appropriate for a family bike park and that such a use will put pressure on the 
parking facilities in the park. A few commenters also expressed concern for potential expansion 
beyond the proposed location and crowding in the park. One commenter expressed concerns 
about connectivity through the park. Another expressed concern that the concept is dangerous 
for small children. Two commenters felt that there had not been enough consultation with 
current park users, especially dog walkers.  
 

Most commenters did not suggest any changes to the draft concept. Several (9) comments 
indicated that would like to see the bike park expanded, either now or in the future, or raised 
the possibility of a second park somewhere else on the island. Three commenters provided 
more technical feedback on changes to the park setup and types of installations possible in the 
area such as more jumps or relocating certain elements within the park. One suggested the 
installation of a bathroom, while another suggested the installation of more seating benches. 
 

Where respondents left additional comments, the majority were positive. Eight people 
expressed their thanks for the organizers of the project. Nine people commented that the 
project was either long overdue or that they were excited to use the Family Bike Park. Another 
15 expressed their strong support of the project in general terms.  
 
There were some concerns raised in the general comments, one related to how injuries were 
going to be handled, and what sort of garbage collection was going to be in place. Two 
commenters expressed concerns about the tree removal that had already taken place.  
 

 
4. Attendees filling out comment forms                            5. Youth feedback board  
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C O M M E N T  F O R M  
 

Family Bike Park   |   Community Open House   |   March 25, 2018 
 
 
Name: ___________________________________________  Age: ________________ 
 
Phone/Email:  __________________________________________________________ 
 
 

1. What do you like about the proposed Draft Family Bike Park Concept?  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2. Is there anything you want changed in the Draft Family Bike Park Concept? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3. Please provide any other comments in the space below or on the reverse side of this page. 

Comment	Form	Sample	
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Open House Display Boards 
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